## September 2, 1966

Present: Mr. Burch, Mr. Bowles, Mr. W. S. Donaldson, Mrs. H. Reeder, Dr. R. E. King.

## Kindergartens

Mr. Bowles explained feeling of people in need of this facility at the Dynard School. There are about 20 children involved. The parents are willing to pay for supplies, etc., in order to get the kindergarten. Mr. Bowles asked Dr. King if he would be willing to move a mobile unit to this area for this purpose if there was one available, but Dr. King said there would be none that would not be in use.

Reviewed kindergartens at Hollywood, Leonardtown, Mechanicsville, Lexington Park, with a total of about 300 children. There are 71 on the waiting list for Lexington Park, 48 for Leonardtown, and 21 for Mechanicsville. After general discussion, it was agreed that perhaps space at Bannekker could be utilized for a kindergarten and this would be discussed with the parents of the children involved. Teachers salary would be approximately \$3,700 to \$4,000.

Dr. King asked about the \$500 request for the Hollywood kindergarten, and said they also need another class in Lexington Park. Total needs would be about \$11,000, and the commissioners present agreed that this would be provided.

Vouchers #26932 through 26949 approved for payment and signed by Mr. Burch.

Meeting adjourned.

Approved,

F. Elliott Burch, President